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School Headlines

Year 10 Mock Examination Weeks 
Year 10 mock examinations commence next week. Pupils have a paper copy of the timetable. A
copy can be viewed and downloaded on our dedicated Year 10 website page here. Please
encourage your child to complete revision as directed. If you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to contact us. An assembly was held with Year 10 pupils on Friday 19th April where
examination regulations were explained. Should you wish to view our examination policies, they
can be found here. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at the
school.

Monday 22nd April
Year 10 mock exams commence

Thursday 25th April 
Year 8 Progress Evening 

Friday 3rd May  
GCSE exams commence 

Monday 6th May 
Bank holiday - school closed

Monday 13th May 
Year 10 Work Experience 

Friday 24th May 
School closes 3.05pm, May Half Term 

Summer Uniform
Following low temperatures on our return to school and feedback from families, the Summer
uniform adjustments will be removed. Pupils can wear a v-neck jumper underneath their
blazers as an optional item throughout the academic year.
The Uniform & Appearance Policy can be found on the policies page of our website. 
Your support with ensuring pupils are dressed appropriately for school in line with our
expectations is appreciated.  

When should children be sent to school?

Please find the link from the NHS on advice for when
and when not to send children to school.

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-
school/  

Year 

ELEVEN

9 school 

days to go!

https://www.lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk/students/exam-information


The Week Ahead
Monday 22nd April

Timetable: week B
Assembly theme: World Earth Day 

Spring Term Dates 2023-24
Monday 6th May 
School closed for May Bank Holiday

Friday 24th May 
School closed for May half term 

Monday 3rd June
School re-opens to pupils 
 
Friday 19th July
School closes for summer break  

Year 11 Exam Timetable 
All pupils have received a paper copy of their individualised exam timetable. Parents/carers
were sent an electronic copy on Monday 25th March. A copy of the complete timetable can
be found on our dedicated Year 11 page. If you have not received your copy, please contact us
via the main office. The first exam is Travel and Tourism on Friday 3rd May.  

Examination policies 
A copy of all examinations policies can be found here, please take time to read them. Pupils
have been sent a link to this page via their school email account, this will be followed by an
assembly on 26th April where the policies will be explained. Should you have any questions,
please do not hesitate to contact us at school.  Policies can also be found on our website. 

In school revision sessions 
In our final few weeks before exams, our in-school revision sessions will continue as outlined
below. Please encourage your child to attend as many as possible as we move closer to the
examinations.  

Bedrock Learning 
Pupils are working towards a target of 140 points or more on Bedrock this half term. The deadline 
is Thursday 23rd May. Good luck. 

Anti-Social Behaviour 
The council have shared concerns rasied by
members of Pallatine Crown Green Bowling Club with
all schools locally about the impact of anti-social
behaviour on their grounds. Teenagers have caused
significant damage leading to significant expense to
the organisation. Can we ask parents to speak to
their children if they use this area to be respectful of
the space. Concerns from club members are being
raised with the Police. Thank you for your support. 



Parent Survey

  Year 7
Success
  

Well done to Jessica H for her brilliant work in her piano lessons this week, Ms Ramsey is really pleased
with your progress.

Well done to Amelia L for her hard work in RE and her commitment to school studies. Amelia always
does what is expected without being asked and shows her community spirit by always offering to help
with classroom jobs. Thank you Amelia.  
 
Well done to Dinsara K and Mikey S who are building up an incredible number of reward points and are
leading the way in the 7S competition, keep it up!
 

 Year 8
Success
 

Well done to Samiyah I for her great singing work this week, Ms Ramsey is impressed with your pitch,
especially with the Hamilton work. 
 
Thank you to Jess W and Ocean Y for helping our new starter settle in this week! 
 
Well done to Mairead S, Natan T and Haresh P for some great answers when looking at best buys in
maths this week.  

Jack L, Brooke G and Daniel S impressed in RE this week when completing a written assessment on the
problem of evil.  

 Year 9
Success
 

Well done to Niomi T for demonstrating great community spirit in your PE lessons by  supporting other
pupils. You have shown great leadership skills by setting up equipment for drills and helping students to
improve.  
 
Well done to Elia S who has made a fantastic start to the summer term. You have been very helpful in PE
lessons and Miss Morris really appreciates it.  
 
Well done to Ella B (Lune) for your answers on passing in handball during your PE lesson this week. 

Ben K produced two wonderful extended writing pieces in RE on the ethical issues of abortion and
capital punishment. His application of religious teachings was particularly impressive. Well done Ben. 

 Year 10
Success

 

Well done to Latifah P, Lola C, Sophie E, Ava W and Lucas M for delivering their sports sessions to a group
of key stage 3 pupils this week. You were brilliant and should be immensely proud of yourselves. Miss
Morris is looking to recruit you for future lessons.  

Well done to Kyle S for contributions made in his Life lessons on Child Exploitation. Kyle consistently
contributes to class discussion and his work is always of a high standard. Thank you for your continued
commitment.  

Jasmine T has made great improvements in RE in her recent end of unit assessment, reflecting the hard
work she has put in in the classroom. Well done Jasmine.  

Year 11
success

Well done to Mia P and Zahira E for the commitment shown in your PE lesson this week.

Well done to Liam F, Harley M and Kevin M who have shown good knowledge of the poetry anthology in
Literature this week. Keep up the great work and the commitment to your revision. 

Well done to Year 11 Performing Arts for completing their devised performance pieces to camera this
week.   
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